Annual Meeting of Members
LaVista @ Lighthouse Point Condominium Association

October 19, 2011

The meeting was called to order by President Scott Johnson. 

Old Business:

The minutes from the 2010 annual meeting were read and approved.

Insurance renewal was discussed.  LeMars Insurance Company gave a bid for the upcoming year that was almost the same as the previous year.  There will be a marginal increase in price of $140.00 and the annual premium will be $9473.00.    The local agent is Doug Mitchell.  A motion was made and seconded to renew the policy with LeMars.

Proof of liability insurance coverage in the amount of $1,000,000.00 is needed from each homeowner.

New Business:

The financial report and budget were reviewed.

Peggy Buettner in C-1 asked about the cost of electricity for lighting the trees for the holidays.  She has eight trees plugged into her unit and is charged for the cost of electricity for them.  She will need to present an estimate of what she paid for 2010 and will be reimbursed for the extra cost.
Lawn care was discussed.  Antelope Sprinkler is in charge of the underground sprinklers.  They have been asked to get a price for putting in a sensor that will automatically turn sprinklers off when it’s raining.  Lawn care will be opened for bids next spring.

Scott mentioned the Board has discussed charging homeowners in the future if weeds need to be pulled in the gravel area in front of each unit.  Charlie’s Lawnbusters is suppose to be submitting a bid for this cost.  There were no objections to charging each unit for this cost.

The profit/loss statement for October 2010 thru September 2011 was reviewed.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the 2011/2011 budget.  

The storm sewer drawing was reviewed.  Future plans include putting in three swales behind Building A towards 39th Street.

The empty lot to the north was discussed.  Mike Sandstedt attended the meeting representing Platte Valley State Bank which owns the lot.  He would like to be made aware when lawn care needs to be provided.  A suggestion was made that the Association purchase the lot.  The asking price is $55,000.00.
The meeting was opened for questions.  Does Cory pay dues on the units he owns?  Cory’s units are part of the Assocation but haven’t become members yet.  A suggestion was made to charge a reduced rate to Cory for his units.  

Nominations were made for the Board.  They include Lynn Tacha, Peggy Buettner, Pam Artman, Joyce Huebner, Sandy Tacha.  A motion was made and seconded to elect these five homeowners to the Association Board.

Scott adjourned the meeting.

Following the meeting the Board met and elected officers:

Pam Artman, Co-president

Lynn Tacha, Co-president

Joyce Huebner, Secretary

Sandy Tacha, Treasurer

Peggy Buettner, Member

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Tacha, Treasurer

